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Interesting  gravestones  /
garlic-picking in the woods

My
son
Mar
k
is
wit
h
me
at
the
mom
ent
so
we
dec
ide

d to visit a historical church, about 600 years old, and also
go and gather some garlic from the woods nearby. Garlic is
abundant at this time of year along the hedgerows and along
the sides of roads and anywhere else you can think of. This
will be a largely pictorial record of our day including the
many interesting inscriptions on the graveyard gravestones.
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Cows forming a welcome committee for us whilst contentedly
chewing their cudd in an adjacent field



This lady was probably not aware that she inspired people. All
she did was to be herself. My preacher said to me many years
ago that all God wants us to do is to “be ourselves”. That did
not mean much to me at the time, I  thought it was simplistic
but I’m slowly over the years getting the message. We do not
have to imitate other people but just find out who we really
are.



I love the appellation ending with ‘peasant’



I get the point here but if this person spent less time on
missing someone and more time about celebrating their life,
and making the telepathic or spiritual contact which can be
automatic and effortless with those who had passed on, I think
the message would be more upbeat.

a beautiful touch of humour here



now
that is
a  spot
on
message
well
done
everyon
e



I somehow think the traffic needs to be the other way but I’m
sure that many people who have experienced a loss would agree
with the sentiment.



Who wants to sever anything? The spirit of the person lives
for ever and love is eternal. I wonder if the right page of
the book has been reserved for the partner when they pass.

Finally, here is a mysterious half built construction in the
woods. I wonder if someone lived here or who tried to live
here or whether it was the activity of some youngsters.
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Snooker hypnosis

Trump vs Higgins – how comfortable are we losing?

Okay I admit it I love watching balls being planted and shot
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around the table. People make impossible shots look easy. On
the other hand, when I am at a full-sized table I can hardly
see the pocket never mind pushing the ball in its direction.
There  was  a  very  interesting  prelude  showing  the  greats,
including Alex Higgins and Jimmy White. Both these players had
flawed personalities. They spent much of their earnings on
drink, drugs and gambling and by their own admission sabotaged
themselves but for some reason they were loved by the public.

I think this was partly because they admitted their flaws and
partly because they were just being themselves. The general
public of the United Kingdom in particular seem to identify
with those who have tried and failed and succeeded – in no
particular order. I remember the ski jumping athlete “Eddie
the Eagle” who came last in practically everything but at
least he had a go.

So Judd Trump was almost indestructible at the end with an
inspired series of shots that made the whole game look easy.
He became a professional 14 years ago and his dream was to
become world champion. He attributed his success in part to
his  brother.  There  were  his  four  brothers  on  the  balcony
cheering him on and applauding and that gave me a great sense
of the importance of the family. Long live the family I say.
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And so to Bristol, with another vibe. It was almost like being
in London. I wandered round and took a few shots because we
arrived early so here they are to give you some idea. I think
Bristol encourages people to do this street art work. I find
it enormously cheering and humanising.
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ndering, “blood and Fire” is the motto of the Salvation Army
that describes the blood of Jesus Christ, the yellow for the
fire of the holy spirit and the blue for the purity of God the
Father.



*****

Mulling over the use of the
word ‘cheers’.

Four of us then went to the community centre. Only one person
in our group had an alcoholic drink so we said “Cheers” to
her. This caused me to wonder if and when and why we say
‘cheers’. Is it only when alcohol is consumed? Is it the drink
or the occasion?

I spoke to a very pleasant chap next to me who was sitting
with  his  girlfriend  and  asked  him  what  he  thought.  He
suggested it was mainly connected with champagne in other
words associated with special occasions. He did not think that
the expression was suited to the other end of the spectrum so
to speak for example with meths drinkers.

If we look at this word it is a friendly expression said just
before you have a drink but its use is not exclusive to drink.
It can mean “thank you”. For example, if I’d done something
for some one, or if someone had done something for me I would
say “Cheers, mate”.

Cheers is a sign of encouragement, approval, congratulations
especially at its highest point – appreciated by all – with a
glass of bubbly. The custom is to wait until everybody has
been served and then for some reason we touch the glasses
together. Maybe this was done during toasts because the sound



helped to please all five senses complementing and completing
the drinking experience. Other theories were that the sound of
glasses clanking together would scare away evil spirits.  It
reinforces the communality of the celebration.

It is slightly rude not to reach out for people’s glass –
certainly in small groups – but if there was a group of 20
people you wouldn’t clink with the other 19. In this case,
making eye contact and smiling to acknowledge your host and
other guests would be a substitute for the physical touching
of another person’s glass.

if you would like to know about the origins of toasting, here
is a tongue in cheek article from the Internet entitled “pre-
Christian yes, but calling it pagan seems a bit heathen“.

After a few dances we noticed that the event had been hijacked
by what we guess was the local folk dance society. Everyone
knew each other and with one exception they all seemed to be
used to dancing together so they took the opportunity to have
an extra special celebration of their art from the visiting
group. We just sat at the side and watched them all joyfully
enjoy themselves and very entertaining it was.

*****

On the way home from the event which ended about 9:30 PM we
had cause to drive along a very narrow street where cars were
parked on both sides. There was only enough width for one car
to drive in one direction. We proceeded along the road and
about 100 yards along we were aware of the spotlights from
another car It turned out to be a 4×4. We thought that it was
going to reverse but the driver just carried on towards us.
Obviously, one person had to give way and reverse. The car sat
where it was, engine ticking over. Our driver, Terry, who has
had great experience of dealing with people got out of our car
and approached him asking him very politely to back up. He
refused to do so and just sat there.

https://winefolly.com/tutorial/pagan-origins-of-toasting/
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Stalemate.

I then went to approach him and after checking that there was
a place he could reverse into i.e. a vacant parking space. I
knocked on the window and made my request. His response was
“don’t touch my effing car”.  I made a joke of apologising to
the window for having hurt it by tapping on it. It was quite
clear he was not in the mood for a dialogue so I returned to
our car.

Fortunately for us, another car with two young men in joined
the queue on our end. I explained a position to them i.e.he
refused to move and I told them not to back up saying we had
to stand our ground. Once they got the idea, they were up for
it, and were busily texting their friends about the incident.
One of the young lads said with a gleam in his eye this was
the first time this has happened to him.

We waited for about 10 minutes, not moving at all, and finally
the person in the 4×4 realised that he wasn’t going to get
anywhere, that two into one doesn’t go, that there was no
alternative for him but to back up the 50 yards or so. This he
did. We shall never know whether he learnt any lesson, whether
he backed up with good grace or bad grace, but we did what was
the right thing which was to remain unreactive and calm.
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Car boot sales – the season
starts  –  The  Topettes  in
action
Mother Nature has decided to blow winds from the north and
give us temperatures of about 10°C. My friend who lives in
Honefoss in Norway tells me that on Saturday night it was
snowing.  In spite of the wind the sun is shining so we have
decided to go to the first large local car boot sale of the
year, Marksbury. En route, someone decided to have a head-on
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car smash so we were diverted around country lanes but arrived
with  a  short  delay.

Car boot sales consist mainly of children’s clothes that have
been outgrown, DVDs and vinyl records, garden tools in various
stages of repair and sold without guarantee, books, in the
main women’s clothes, bric-a-brac. At this one you can get 90%
of the object for 50 p or £1.There is one golden rule you
never know what you might find and you may have to go through
1000 useless items to find one that you need and didn’t know
it until you saw it.

At every single car boot sale I have attended in this region
of the world there are always lots of Polish and Russian
people. Maybe it’s the idea of a bargain, or maybe it fits in
with their culture, so the next time you go, listen out for
the distinctive accents.



Shortly after walking around, I started to become assailed by
head and hand prickles associated with EMF attacks. I also get
mildly dizzy and have to concentrate to maintain my balance. 
I don’t seem to have much defense against these attacks I’m
afraid but it means that after 20 minutes to half an hour I
get a headache and I need to leave wherever it is I am
situated.

The point is that in this country area the signal strength
(number of bars on your phone) is very low and so the mobile
phones which most people carry are maintaining contact with
the base station every few seconds with more power than would
have  been  necessary  if  the  transmitter  receivers  were
adjacent. In other words, the weaker the signal, the worst the
danger and the potential damage to our DNA. You may have
noticed that your phone sometimes gets hot and this is the
reason.

We had some tea and cake, nice enough, and then left. This
evening we are going out to see performance by the Topettes,
an English French dance and music group which is performing in
a venue to the south of Bristol, the so-called South Bank
Club. I see from the videos that dancing is encouraged. We

https://www.facebook.com/topetteband/


shall see. (to be continued in part two)
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A meeting that nearly did not
work for me
This morning I went along to High Lyttleton to join in a
meeting to discuss what we wanted from our new vicar who is
going to preside over our benefice. A benefice is where a
vicar looks after more than one church in this case three but
sometimes it is up to 7 churches. The era of one vicar per
church is largely over.

I do not think I’m ready geared to behave at meetings. This
one was held in the church hall, a pleasant enough venue, and
there were four trestle tables laid out so that people could
write notes and organise themselves in small groups. We were
offered tea or coffee with biscuits on arrival and I was given
a name tag. There were two leaders of the meeting, one was a
lady whose job it is to stimulate growth in local churches and
the other one was a chap called Neil from Belfast who had a
placement in the Bristol and district diocese.

For me, the meeting started on time but badly. We were given
the results of a survey about what people wanted from their
church. I believe that the value of a survey is in direct
proportion to the wisdom of putting it together and it needs
to be done from the consumer’s point of view. I refuse to fill
in  surveys  that  I  get  requests  for  after  I  had  made  a
purchase.  We  are  asked  to  rate  someone’s  features  and
characteristics; were you extremely satisfied, very satisfied,
satisfied, dissatisfied, very dissatisfied.  I find that I
only tick five or one and on some occasions three. I don’t
want to be bothered with saying why it wasn’t a five because I
doubt if any human being reads the stuff. The corporations
must get thousands per day. I hate Survey Monkey as it is
called. Hate is too strong word, irritation is a better one.

In this case people were asked to say what they felt the
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benefit of church was. Examples were “a place to worship God”,
“friends  family  and  fellowship”  whatever  that  means,
“beautiful  historic  building”,  “promotes  Christian  values”,
“music and performance”. The basic problem is that we are
comparing  apples  and  oranges.  These  descriptors  portray
different  types  of  need  .  For  example  practical  aspects,
social  benefits,  and  spiritual  benefits,  and  psychological
benefits and it is completely meaningless to try and apportion
them and compare them in one list.

We spent the first 20 minutes going through the questionnaire
results from the benefice churches when we could as well have
read it ourselves. In my view the most important thing is to
establish rapport with the audience. My initial impression,
confirmed through the meeting, that the main organiser was
unwilling to let us steer the meeting but had her own views
about what should happen. Of course there must be form and
discipline to a meeting but for the first half an hour or so
felt as if there was no point in my being there; that me, a
sentient being, I was not invited to contribute even just
saying a few words. There were after all only a dozen or so of
us so it would not have been difficult.

Another lesson that I learnt was that people who are running a
meeting, be it two or three, should get together beforehand
and agree on how to run the meeting. At a certain stage they
were suggesting to each other in front of us what should
happen  next  and  this  did  not  help  the  continuity  and
confidence  and  flow.

During the morning, a lady gave testimony to me that a friend
of hers had been to visit several times and finally asked her
“please tell me about your faith”. This illustrates the point
that you should only talk about something when people are
ready

We were asked to give our favourite Bible story in terms of
the actions of Jesus and this produced an interesting mixture.



We were then asked what three qualities we wanted of a new
vicar. We wrote each one down on a separate ‘post it’ note and
these were all stuck on a board in various classifications in
so far as they could be classified. My three were “walk your
talk”,  “be  Love”,  and  finally  “listen”.  Others  were  more
lengthy and went on about administrative competence. We had a
list eventually of about 30 characteristics. I mentioned that
even the Archbishop of Canterbury would probably fail that
test because some of us are natural administrators, some are
natural people people and some are mystics. Some would score
quite low on the overall score yet be very good in their
position.

Some of us thought of giving the vicar a list of places where
he should  frequent, for example garden fetes, local events,
meetings so he could be seen and visible. I made the point
that if he really cared for people he would look at what was
going on and come along himself or herself. I also said that
it was a more pleasant social unit if vicars could bring their
wives or husbands. In some way I find it less confrontational
to speak to 2 people than to one.

I did clash with the organiser on one point. She asked us to
list three positive things about the church and two negative
ones. First of all she is programming us by giving us a number
when  in  fact  it  may  has  nothing  to  do  with  numbers  and
secondly she introduces the idea of positive and negative. I
said to my group that are there no positive and negative
ingredients in a cake. It depends on how the ingredients are
used and in what quantity. Something may be seen as negative
when in fact overcoming the challenge could be the best thing
that’s  ever  happened  to  the  small  group  of  practising
Christians.

I mentally clashed with the organiser of one other point. She
made light of the fact that we ended the meeting earlier so
that would give her time for a bigger lunch. I found that
unprofessional because her eating habits and nothing to do



with us.

We discussed how to get people into church and Caroline the
facilitator quoted the Methodists who said that “there needs
to be a sense of belonging before there is believing”. In
other words you need to be welcomed into the church or – come
to that – whatever is going on in the church buildings, to
feel comfortable to be able to ask questions about the more
important things in life. I cited the example of St Martin’s
in the fields in London where there is a restaurant downstairs
and many different types of musical cultural activities. Some
come as tourists, some, as first timers from the area, but
they all receive a welcome from the very robust and cheerful
crew who run this amazing church.

There is no way that people are going to walk into a building
they’ve never walked into before, tell the first person they
see that they need saving, and come obediently along through
Sunday morning service. There are as many ways of moving away
from the divine as there are coming back to it so we must
leave people to do their own thing in their own way. That’s
what Jesus did; that’s what we should do.

On the topic of getting people to talk about spiritual things,
I suggested that one of the most effective and least offensive
ways was to ask a question in which religion does not have to
be mentioned. For example what do you think about the way the
world is going, or why do you think the world is the way it
is. I believe we all need to believe in something and if there
is a need just below the surface then we can gently coax it
out rather than being accused of being friendly with people
for some ulterior motive, to save their soul or something like
that.

It may be that a person needs many encounters with you before
summoning up the courage to speak and this is simply a test of
humility and unconditional love. as someone said once “you
don’t have to like them to love them”. Love is a general



philosophy, a wavelength, an attitude and indeed a stabiliser
for our time on this teetering orb that is called planet
Earth.

I left the meeting and stepped into the sunshine with some
relief. There was definitely a powerful wifi router in the
hall  and the top of my head suffered from prickles and I felt
a little bit sick and wobbly. This is one of the many symptoms
of electro-sensitivity which is becoming more and more of a
nuisance. I can tolerate less and less each day. I just have
to keep my exposure to the minimum but it is difficult in
towns and public places where there is such a cocktail of
radiation. It will get far worse when 5G actually comes, whose
power is many more times powerful than 4G, which in its turn
is more powerful than 3G.

My Somerset Life by Brian Snellgrove
With over 1 million words and 7,130 images.

You  can  search  for  any  place  or  topic
including Bath, Frome, Wells,  Bristol,  Glastonbury, Cheddar,
or  you  can  search  topics  such
as Christian,  meditation,  philosophy. You will also find
extensive  writings  on   Swansea,  Cardiff,  Weston  Super
Mare,  London,  Avebury.

Christianity
health
Personal development
Philosophy
psychology

How to use
Contact
Writing a diary
Privacy Policy

https://www.briansnellgrove.net/?s=bath
https://www.briansnellgrove.net/?s=frome
https://www.briansnellgrove.net/?s=wells
https://www.briansnellgrove.net/?s=bristol
https://www.briansnellgrove.net/?s=glastonbury
https://www.briansnellgrove.net/?s=cheddar
https://www.briansnellgrove.net/?s=christian
https://www.briansnellgrove.net/?s=meditation
https://www.briansnellgrove.net/?s=philosophy
https://www.briansnellgrove.net/?s=swansea
https://www.briansnellgrove.net/?s=cardiff
https://www.briansnellgrove.net/?s=weston+super+mare
https://www.briansnellgrove.net/?s=weston+super+mare
https://www.briansnellgrove.net/?s=London
https://www.briansnellgrove.net/?s=avebury
https://www.briansnellgrove.net/category/christianity/
https://www.briansnellgrove.net/category/health/
https://www.briansnellgrove.net/category/personal/
https://www.briansnellgrove.net/category/philosophy/
https://www.briansnellgrove.net/category/psychology/
https://www.briansnellgrove.net/about/
https://www.briansnellgrove.net/contact/
https://www.briansnellgrove.net/writing-a-diary/
https://www.briansnellgrove.net/privacy-policy/


Creative Listening service

All content © 2024 Brian Snellgrove

https://www.briansnellgrove.net/creative-listening-service/

